[image: image1.png]


BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                        December 7, 2021
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	782-3864
	dwhited@co.bingham.id.us

	Troy Lenhart
	Bingham County
	782-3863
	tlenhart@co.bingham.id.us

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	782-3173
	rfangsrud@co.bingham.id.us

	David Romrell
	Bingham County
	782-3172
	dromrell@co.bingham.id.us

	Tiffany Olsen
	Bingham County Planning & Development
	782-3179
	tolsen@co.bingham.id.us


· Justin Whited, called the meeting to order.
· Justin made the motion to approve the minutes and David Romrell seconded it. The minutes from the October 6, 2021 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· City of Blackfoot – There wasn’t anyone present representing the City of Blackfoot. 
· Intermountain Gas – No upcoming projects in Bingham County planned for the rest of the year.  
· Idaho Power – There wasn’t anyone present representing Idaho Power.
· Cable One – There wasn’t anyone present representing Cable One.
Financial Report:
Current Business Checking Balance as of 11/30/21 – $580.23
Subdivision Review:  David Romrell stated there are four new subdivisions.  Butler Family Subdivision located in Woodville has 1 lot; North River Estates is east of Woodville with 37 lots; 1st Amended Hampton on the north side of the Shelley Butte, 3 lots; and Whispering Winds close to Thomas and Taylor with 4 lots proposed.  An electronic copy is attached to these minutes.
New Business:
· County Road & Bridge – Nothing to report.
· Other – Discussion about joint trench being a 6 week time frame to completion.
· Intermountain Gas – No projects until spring.
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on March 8, 2022, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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